1

	[image: image1.jpg]) & .
,9,\ Hostos g




	
	[image: image2.jpg]





Minutes for the Senate Executive Committee
Date and Time: July 2, 2020 | 12-1:20pm


Location: Zoom Conference Call
Presiding: Ernest Ialongo, Chair of Senate

Present: Catherine Lewis, Diana Macri (recording secretary), Tram Nguyen (Vice-Chair of Senate), Daliz Perez-Cabezas 

Guests: President David Gómez
Minutes Prepared By: Tram Nguyen
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	DECISION / ACTION

	Budget updates 
Class Sizes
Essential Workers

Enrollment

Clinics


	President Gómez informed us CUNY is facing a 46.4 million cut.
ASAP is facing a 17 million cut in “efficiencies.”

BoT has not passed a budget and is working month to month; everyone seems to be waiting to see if more Federal stimulus money comes through.

President Gómez notes that it is becoming clear that this is not a contract issue but a governance one.

Input will be solicited from Chairs, Senate Chair, and PSC Chair on a variety of matters, including class sizes. One possibility to balance our budget and pedagogical best practices is to have classes with 40 students be reduced, and some with 28 students be raised. This must be worked out in consultation with Chairs.
SEC: Is there a possibility of expanding supplemental instruction, using the CARES ACT money?

President Gómez and other presidents have pressed for more flexibility in the use of this money and doesn’t rule this out.
A report was sent to the Chancellor a list of essential workers who have been pre-identified as essential personnel: maintenance upgrades on technological had to be done recently, but no one was asked to come in for more than 2 days.

SEC: Please verify whether SSCU have been asked to return.
SEC: What is the plan for falling enrollment numbers, especially with the imminent vacuum of the VP of Academic Affairs and SDEM, and an Associate Dean of Student Development and Enrollment Management.
Overall Freshman enrollment with past years is only down 3%. Returning students have a pattern of registering after the close of the summer session.

President Gómez has asked the Chancellor and Vacancy Review Board to permit the hiring of an Associate Dean of Student Development and Enrollment, at the very least. He has also spoken with incoming President De Filippis to give serious thought to a permanent Provost.

CUNY research activities have resumed and the President, in conversations with the Chancellor, asked about possibility of adding clinics, i.e. Hostos dental hygiene clinic, to list of activities that can resume their operations. The Chancellor was amenable to allowing clinics to reopen and continue operations.
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